
 

 

 

Book Week is always a highlight on the MPS 
calendar and this year’s theme, Australia! Story 
Country will provide students with some great 
learning opportunities during the week.  Students will 
be able to view the selection of books which will be 
displayed in the Meeting Room and create their wish 
list on Wednesday.  Books will then be available for 
purchase on Friday before and after our Book Week 
parade, which commences at 12.30pm.  We will be 
using our new drop-down screen during the parade, 
so please come and join our celebrations. 
 
SEAL (Something Else Awesome to Learn) 
As part of our Enrichment Programs, students Years 
2-6 enjoyed the first of four SEAL sessions today. It 
was great to see students so eagerly writing their 
three preferences and enthusiastically participating 
in the groups. Teachers and volunteers who are 
running the sessions are quite looking forward to the 
next four weeks. 
 
Speech program 
Our school has been very fortunate to secure the 
expertise of students from Melbourne University 
who, as part of the requirement to complete their 
speech degrees, are conducting speech 
interventions in our school.  The selected school 
students began the program last week and will 
continue for another three weeks.  We are very 
grateful to Mrs Whinam and Mrs Barbara Dodd for 
co-coordinating this most valuable support for our 
students.  
 

Staff Matters 
Miss Morris returned to school last Friday and Mrs 
Whinam will return this Friday.  Thank you Mr Blair 
and Mrs Dunstan for ensuring quality learning 
continued during their absences.  Mr Gray is on 
leave for the next three weeks and Mr Whittington 
will be maintaining the school grounds during that 
time.  Mrs Dodd will also be on leave next week. 
 
From my desk 
 
Clare Crawford 
Principal 

Book Fair Timetable 
 

Classes will visit the Book Fair for purchasing 
at the following times on Friday: 
 

9.15am to 9.45am   KH and KS 
9.45am to 10.15am  1M 
10.15am to 10.45am   2W 
10.45am to 11.15am  3E 
1.00pm to 1.25pm    4W 
1.25pm to 1.50pm    5F 
2.15pm to 2.45pm    6H 
 
Parents/carers are welcome to visit the Book 
Fair with their children or at any time during 
the day. 



 

 

Event Classes Activity date Cost 
Notes / Money 

due 

Book Fair Wish List All students Wednesday 27 July   

Book Fair Purchasing All students Friday 29 July  Parents welcome 

Book Week Parade 
Australia! Story Country  

All students 
Friday 29 July 

12.30pm 
Free 

Come along and 
join us 

EDUCATION WEEK All students 
Monday 1 to Friday 5 

August 
Free  

PBL Picks Up Where it Left Off 
At the end of last term students enjoyed their first 
whole school PBL reward, the class swap.  All 
classes reported that they enjoyed the day 
thoroughly and loved the activities that their 
temporary teachers organised for them.  Students 
should be proud of their attitude and behaviour on 
the day, a great way to end a fantastic term. 
 
Term 3 has started off where term 2 ended with 
students kicking straight back into gear. The week 
began with a PBL lesson on respect and how it looks 
in the school.  Students loved acting out different 
scenarios.  This week there will be a school-wide 
focus on one of our other values, responsibility. 
 
Responsible students know the impact of their 
actions and understand that they are accountable for 
them.  We encourage all students to make well-
considered and responsible choices that will have a 
positive impact on themselves and those around 
them.  

Fresh Faces in the SRC 
A new term means some new class representatives 
in the SRC.  On behalf of the leadership team we 
would like to congratulate the following students for 
taking on the responsibility of representing their class 
this term: 

Class Representatives 

KH Nayte Kahaki Oliver Bongiorno 

KS Billy Fogg Corinne Howe 

1M Landen Vasquez Hannah Guy 

2W Jayden Steele Ashley Walsh 

3E Archie Rudd Erin Abnett 

4M Harry Beeson Hayley Hambrook 

5F Harrison Campbell Gemma Prosser 

6H Emily Schulz Evan Jakiwczyk 



 

 

Great work home readers! 

On Friday 22 July, Charlie and I went to Eastern Creek for 
the PSSA State Cross Country carnival. My race was at 
9.55am and Charlie’s was at 11.10am.  I finished 59

th
 out 

of 80 and Charlie came 69
th
 out of 76.   

 

Even though it was a warm and sunny day, the course was 
a little muddy.  The course consisted of different conditions 
with some parts of the track grass, and others asphalt, 
pebbles and mud.  There was one big hill to run up which 
was quite hard, the run down the other side was much 
easier.   
 

By Phoebe Lenehan   

Well done to our 
wonderful home readers 
this week.  Pictured are 
Oliver Bongiorno, 
Jasmine Muscat, Malachi 
Herring, Tommie Parker, 
Billy Fogg, Edward 
Cunnington, Lily 
McGrath, David Djukic 
and Shelby Abnett with 
their certificates. 

Phoebe and Charlie run at State Cross Country 

 
 
 

HARDEN SOCCER CLUB CHANGES TO DRAW FOR 
ROUND 9 SATURDAY 30TH JULY 
Given the current condition of sporting fields in Tumut and 
the forecast for the coming week it is unlikely that soccer 
games will be able to go ahead in Tumut on Saturday 30 
July 2016.  Accordingly, Harden has agreed to swap with 
Tumut Black.  Harden will now host the Round 9 games 
this coming weekend. Tumut Black will now be the hosting 
club for the Round 14 games on Saturday 3 September 
2016.  For more info contact your coach or visit the 
Harden Soccer Club Facebook page. 
 
FASHION PARADE AND HIGH TEA 
Harden Murrumburrah Historical Society and Museum will 
hold a fashion parade and high team on Saturday 27 
August 2015 at the Mechanics Institute from 2.00pm to 
4.00pm.  Cost is $20 per person including high tea.  For 
booking please contact Lorraine Brown on 6386 2555. 



 

 

Albury St 
MURRUMBURRAH  NSW  2587 
Principal: Mrs Clare Crawford 

Phone: 02 6386 2209 
Fax: 02 6386 2993  

Email: murrumburr-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Website: murrumburr-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

The recent PBL Reward Class Swap Day was 
enjoyed by all 

MPS supports HDEF Trivia Night 
 

MPS staff came out in costume to support the 
Harden District Education Foundation trivia 
night on Saturday night.  It was a great night 
raising funds for this wonderful foundation 
which supports our local youth. 

From the SRC assembly 


